Pastoral and Community Committee
Minutes of meeting Wednesday 1st November 2017
Present: Sarah Coleman, Lisa Jefferson, Jenny Leahy, Kim Law

Apologies: Becky Davies
Matters arising from minutes of the last meeting

None

Attendance

Current attendance is 96.2%.  There are 5 children with low attendance (below 90%) one child has had two eye operations this term, two with absences relating to family health issues and two who have taken holidays.
Behaviour

Behaviour in school is good, with very positive feedback from questionnaires last term. No extreme behaviour issues.  School is focusing on behaviour for learning – independence, perseverance, engagement.  Jenny commented that Y6 pupils are making every effort to be helpful.  They have taken part in a leadership skills day at Castle Head and have particular responsibilities in school.
At break time KS1 and EYFS are all on the top playground and KS2 on the field.

One parent felt that her child had been ‘bullied’. Sarah investigated the alleged incidents.  One had occurred on the field between a Y3 pupil and some KS1 children, which was apparently the Y3 child trying to get the others to stop pulling branches of a tree and someone had been hurt.  Another alleged incident during wet break had not been seen by any other child or adult.  Staff were satisfied that there was no ‘bullying’ going on.

We will be doing some anti-bullying work throughout school as part of anti-bullying week.
Safeguarding

Kim Law has completed Level 2 and Level 3 Safeguarding training and is now the deputy safeguarding officer.

Helen Churchill, as a governor, is not able to do Supervision training as planned since safeguarding issues should remain confidential.
An allegation was made a few weeks ago about a teacher at a child’s previous school.  A referral was made to another safeguarding hub to investigate further.

There are no children on Child Protection Plans.

SEN
We have 2 children with EHCPs.  

Sarah is chasing up the toileting package funding as we only received it for one term last year and the children are now in their 4th term at school.  Another child is on the cusp of getting an ECHP.  She is officially in Y1 but currently working with Reception and receiving termly Speech and Language support.
Breakfast and after school club

Breakfast Club is now being held across in the school house and run by pre-school staff.  Two children attend daily and another two attend a couple of times a week.  

Susan Lishman continues to run after school club (Fun Club) until 5.30 daily, 6.00pm on request.  One parent has asked that their child do homework during Fun Club.  A letter has gone out asking parents to sign a slip if they would like their child to complete homework at the club.
Website and Facebook
Teachers are adding to blogs regularly.

Dates are on the school website and now newsletters direct parents to look at dates on the website.

We also now have an App for parents which will notify them when a new letter is added to the website.

Community links inc. pre-school

We are holding a Remembrance service in school next Friday with a Parish councillor attending to read names of local soldiers.

Links with Lindale Pre-School are good, we now share the monthly article in the Grange Now.

Friends Of Lindale School have re-launched with a new Chairperson and Secretary and there are a few new members.  They are planning to have monthly evening meetings which will be minuted.
Collective Worship and Church school ethos

Unfortunately we couldn’t get the KS2 children to Flookburgh school for outdoor worship last term due to the cost of a coach being £300.  

There was a very successful Priory Day in October for Y5 and Y6, thank you Jenny for your hard work!

Salt Mine Theatre company will be coming to perform for KS2 children in the cluster, we will be attending at Grange School.
Sarah talked to the Friends of Lindale committee about the governors not being happy about a Halloween disco being held, since this is a church school.  It was agreed that an Autumn disco would be held instead.
Pastoral issues

Staff surveys have been completed and are very positive, Sarah will circulate.
Fliss Ward was married at half term and is now Mrs Nowell.

Terms of Reference
The committee looked through the terms of reference and agreed that they are correct with an amendment that the committee includes two members of staff responsible for safeguarding.       

It was also agreed that SIAMS will go be a permanent agenda item.
AOB
The committee agreed that a letter should be sent to parents to explain the role of the school governors.  Also that photos of governors in the entrance will help parents to become familiar with them.
Jenny and Kim arranged to meet to discuss RE and creating an outdoor prayer area next Wednesday 8th November.
Date of next meeting

To be arranged so that Becky is able to attend.
